INFORMATIONAL RELEASE

Date: June 4, 2020

RE: Coronavirus 2019 (COVID-19)

Release: #20

Residents may go to the following link to review previously published COVID19 information https://www.sandown.us/health-department/pages/covid-19-information

The Town of Sandown will commence with <u>weekly</u> updates unless new information is received that warrants an immediate update

Updated 06/04/20 Town Modifications:

- There will be a non-public Board of Selectman meeting Monday, June 8, 2020 to conduct interviews for the Building Inspector position. This meeting will not be televised and is not open to the public.
- Beginning Monday, June 8, 2020 Town Hall will be open to the public BY APPOINTMENT
 ONLY for certain circumstances. Masks are encouraged and disposable masks will be
 available. Please contact 887-3646 to make an appointment.
- As of June 8, 2020 Town, Hall Monday office hours will return to 8:00 am to noon and 1:00 pm to 7:00 pm. Tues/Wed/Thurs hours remain 8:00 am 4:00 pm
- We encourage you to continue to use online transactions to conduct town business.
 Town Hall has a locked drop box at the Town Clerk/Tax Collector's office entrance which faces the Fire Station. Paperwork can be left in this box and will be checked often throughout the day.
- Contact Town Hall at 887-3646 or townofsandown@sandown.us. If you cannot or are unsure how to conduct your business online and someone will assist you.
- Tax bills were mailed on Thursday, May 28, 2020 and are due on or before July 1, 2020. Please pay your taxes via the following options: on-line at www.sandown.us, use the locked drop box or via first class mailed postmarked by July 1, 2020. Please include a self-addressed, stamped envelope if you would like a receipt returned to you.
- The deadline to license your dog was April 30, 2020. As of June 1, 2020, fines are being assessed. If your dog is not licensed by July 8, 2020 the civil forfeiture process begins which includes a \$25.00 fine, additional fees and potential court proceedings. Options to register your dog: online at www.sandown.us, via the locked drop box or by first class mail.

- The 2020 Old Home Day Fall Festival has been cancelled due to COVID19 concerns. The committee felt the health and safety of participants, vendors and the community are of the utmost importance and made the difficult decision to cancel.
- The Sandown Transfer Station remains OPEN currently.
- We ask for your continued patience doing business with the Town Offices. There has been an increase in questions and phone calls, so you may not reach someone right away. Please leave a message and someone will get back to you.

ALWAYS CALL 9-1-1 IF THERE IS A LIFE-THREATENING EMERGENCY

Residents are encouraged to obtain factual up to date information from official state and local suggested sources, not social media.

RESIDENTS ARE ENCOURAGED MORE THEN EVER TO PRACTICE SOCIAL DISTANCING, AND HAND HYGIENE.